
August 15, 2016 

 

Minutes of the regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Clinton, Illinois in 

session in the Council Chambers of City Hall, Monday, August 15, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.  

Mayor Roger Cyrulik, presiding.  On roll call, Commissioners Ballenger, Edmunds, 

Crang and Wise were present.         

 

Written motion was made by Commissioner Crang and seconded by Commissioner Wise 

that the minutes of the regular meeting of August 1, 2016 be approved as submitted.  On 

roll call vote, Commissioners Edmunds, Crang, Wise, Ballenger and Mayor Cyrulik 

voted “Yes”.    

 

The bills and payroll were read. 

 

Written motion was made by Commissioner Edmunds and seconded by Commissioner 

Crang that the bills and payroll be allowed as read and the Clerk be instructed to issue 

warrants on the Treasurer for the several amounts.  On roll call vote, Commissioners 

Crang, Wise, Ballenger, Edmunds and Mayor Cyrulik voted “Yes”.   

 

PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS 

 

Greg Taylor from the Clinton Rotary presented a check to the City for $8,000.00 for 

partial re-payment for the Park Project at Rotary Park.  He stated that this is a Three 

Phase Project and Phases 1 & 2 (Pickle ball courts and playground equipment) are 

complete with Phase 3 being a multi-use pathway. 

 

REPORT FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 

 

Mayor Cyrulik reported that the concert on July 30th was a success and there are two 

more concerts scheduled on August 20th and September 10th.  He also stated that the 

street projects are looking good. 

 

REPORT FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF STREETS & PUBLIC 

IMPROVEMENTS 

 

Commissioner Crang reported that the street projects are not quite complete with the 

recent weather but they are very close.        

 

REPORT FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC PROPERTY 

 

Commissioner Wise reported that a crew working at the Hospital hit a valve and the 

water had to be turned off but the Hospital was prepared for this kind of emergency.  He 

thanked all the departments for their help.  He also stated how the different entities work 

together in the community and he was thankful for that.            

 

 



REPORT FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH & SAFETY 

 

Commissioner Ballenger had no report.   

 

Engineer Brandon Robinson reported that the 1999 Pierce Pumper, which is used on rural 

operations, needs a new radiator.  After Council discussion, the 1999 Pierce Pumper 

(Unit 6) was put on file not to exceed $6,000.00 from Global Emergency Products.      

 

REPORT FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF ACCOUNTS & FINANCES 

 

Commissioner Edmunds reported the Sales Tax was $262.00 behind this time last year 

and the Non-Home Rule Sales Tax is $1,000.00 ahead.   

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 

Written motion was made by Commissioner Ballenger and seconded by Commissioner 

Edmunds to approve Resolution 2016-15, A Resolution Authorizing Execution of a 

School Resource Officer Intergovernmental Agreement.  On roll call vote, 

Commissioners Wise, Ballenger, Edmunds, Crang and Mayor Cyrulik voted “Yes”. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

On File – Exemptions for Vendors of the Apple-n-Pork Festival 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

With no further business to come before the Council, a motion was made by 

Commissioner Crang and seconded by Commissioner Edmunds to adjourn the meeting. 

On roll call vote, Commissioners Ballenger, Edmunds, Crang, Wise and Mayor Cyrulik 

voted “Yes”.    

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

      Cheryl A. Van Valey 

      City Clerk 


